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Williams County 

Opioid Settlement Spend Plan 
In collaboration with the Upper Missouri District Health Unit and the Northwest Human Service Center 

 
Settlements 

Williams County is a participant in the following National Opioids Settlements: 

• Distributor 

o Cardinal Health, Inc. 

o McKesson Corporation 

o AmerisourceBergen Corporation 

• Manufacturer 

o Janssen (includes Johnson & Johnson, Janssen Pharmaceuticals, Inc., Ortho-McNeil-Janssen 

Pharmaceuticals, Inc., and Janssen Pharmaceutica, Inc.) 

o Teva Pharmaceutical Industries, Ltd. (including Teva Pharmaceuticals USA, Inc., the Actavis 

Generic Entities, and Anda Inc.) 

o Allergan Finance, LLC & Allergan Ltd. 

• Pharmacy 

o Walmart Inc. 

o Walgreens Co. 

o CVS Health Corporation & CVS Pharmacy, Inc. 

Williams County may be entitled to participate in the following National Opioids Class Action Settlement: 

• Consultant to Opioid Manufacturers 

o McKinsey & Company Inc. (including McKinsey Holdings, Inc., McKinsey & Company, Inc., 

United States, & McKinsey & Company, Inc., Washington, D.C.) 

Payments 

Williams County has received Distributor and Manufacturer payments totaling $36,442.10 as of November 15, 

2023. Williams County has not received any Pharmacy payments and has not received any information regarding 

when Pharmacy payments are to start, or the total Pharmacy payments to be received.  

Additional payments may be received through Consultant McKinsey & Company, Inc.’s settlement, but additional 

information about the County’s entitlement to any Consultant payments will not be available until after the court 

approves the settlement at a hearing scheduled for February 2, 2024. 

Spend Plan 

At this time, Williams County has not yet determined a Spend Plan. Williams County plans to work with the Upper 

Missouri District Health Unit (UMDHU), the Northwest Human Service Center (NWHSC), and other local 

stakeholders to develop a comprehensive plan.  

With UMDHU focusing on opioid prevention through other grant means, NWHSC fulfilling treatment needs in 

addition to private providers in the county, Williams County will likely focus the settlement dollars on recovery 

and support activities that are within the approved spend parameters of the settlement. 

Additionally, until the final settlement amounts from the Pharmacy Settlements and the Consultant McKinsey & 

Company settlement are determined, Williams County is unable to identify the full scope of activities.  
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